
Tena Koutou, e hoa ma. Ngā mihi kia koutou. 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and friends of the school.

I would like to welcome the following new tamariki and families who have joined our 
St John Bosco School Community recently: 
Ruma Koromiko - Ethan Aby and his parents Ancy and Aby.
Ruma Harakeke - Hayden Delvin joins his big brother Henry at school.

Nau mai haere mai ki te kura o Hato Hoani Paukau - St John Bosco School. May God 
bless you on your educational journey with us. We will nurture and grow your 
children and enable them to be the best version of themselves everyday on their 
journey to reaching their full potential. 

I want to start by making a giant, heartfelt thank you to those that came to the “Our 
Kids Online” presentation with Rob Cope last night. It was a great turn out. It was 
shocking, confronting and, in the end, motivating. I hope those of us who attended 
will start a shared standard for the internet, phones and social media that will spread 
throughout our community and become the dominant value. 

I want to thank our Community Fundraising Group for enabling it to happen - this 
was a true community service. Not only to ensure it was at no cost to our community 
but that we are all able to be this informed about what is probably the greatest 
challenge facing our children and us as parents. 

One of the key messages was that it takes a community to protect our children from 
the dangers of unfiltered access to the internet/social media and that too many of our 
homes do not have enough or even any restrictions in place. Rob was adamant that 
some variation of the following conversation must be part of any play date set up:

“Before my child comes to yours to play I need to know if you have filters on your 
internet or whether they will have unrestricted access to the internet” 

So lets do it. It takes a village to protect our children on the street/out in public and it 
takes a village to do it online. 

Based on what I learned from last night’s talk I will never allow my children to go to 
somebody else’s house without a guarantee of some kind of proper internet/social 
media restriction and monitoring. 

It was also very clear that absolutely no St John Bosco children should have accounts 
with the likes of snapchat, tik tok or instagram. 

If there is enough interest, we can look at playing the recording to 
parents/guardians/grandparents one day after school. 

I know that was all pretty direct, but the social media thing is one of the greatest 
challenges to our children's wellbeing so we need to be proactive and have rules and 
expectations in place well before they leave for intermediate. 

Ngā Mihi Aroha, 
Ryan Fleming
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Awards
Students of the Week

Congratulations to the following students who received student of the week certificates at our assembly on 
the 14th August:    
Harakeke Karly Seator
Puriri Elena Payne
Koromoko Ziggy Hunt
Kawakawa Lainie Johnson Samantha Cipriano
Nīkau Amanda Jomon Chloe McCarten
Horoeka Rio McGregor Cobie Tofts
Kōwhai Aubry Aston Sophie Becroft
Pōhutukawa Henry Delvin Mitchell Cotter
Karaka Fable-Bea Fox Enzo Moratti
Rimu Ruby Staddon Ted Guthrie
Tōtara Stella Padman Sam McVey
Kauri Kayden Shaw Ella de Jager

Students of the Week

Congratulations to the following students who received student of the week certificates at our assembly on 
the 28th August: 
Harakeke   Finn McDowell
Puriri Oliver Doyle
Koromoko Raphaël Paoli
Kawakawa Jude Cribb Skye Collins
Nīkau Charlie Lamplough Elyse Wales
Horoeka Gordon Keighley Olivia Robinson
Kōwhai Tessa Charteris Alexandra Cowley
Pōhutukawa Fletcher Downey Veronica Dacko
Karaka Millie Bridgeman Theo Dawick
Rimu Yashwin Yathavan Lily Dey
Tōtara Harper Broadmore Cooper Topping
Kauri Sam Harvey Grace Drinnan
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Interschool Rugby Finals at Tukapa

St John Bosco played 
St Joseph's at Tukapa Rugby 
grounds with a win to us 52-12



C O - O P E R A T I O N
For we are partners working together for God.    1 Corinthians 3:9  

  THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION August 2024  For political leaders:
We pray that political leaders be at the service of their own people, working for integral human 

development and for the common good, especially caring for the poor and those who have lost their jobs.

Special Character  

Mission Statement
       To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always 
    considered, independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce 
                                                                                 their best efforts.
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Maori King Tuheitia has died aged 69

We awoke this morning to the sad news of the passing of Kingi Tūheitia Potatau Te Wherowhero VII. His 
passing is a moment of great sadness for followers of The Kingitanga, Māoridom and the entire nation.  
 
This Blessing comes from Praying in the Josephite Spirit:
 
We let you go Kiingi Tūheitia
Into the earth that has nurtured you all your life
Into communion with the sunshine of our world
Into at-oneness with the winds and air of our planet
Into the waters and rains of life
Into the stars and stardust of our beginnings 
Into the heart of the Mystery of our good God
Amen
 
He kura kua ngaro ki tua o Rangi-whakamoe-ariki.  Moe mai raa -  A chief who has passed to the great beyond.  
Rest in love. 

Eternal rest grant unto Kiingi Tūheitia dear Lord,  and may perpetual light shine upon him.
May he rest in peace.

September is the Month Pope Francis dedicates as the Season of Creation

Pope Francis’ prayer intention for September is for the cry of the Earth

We pray that each one of us will hear and 
take to heart the cry of the Earth and of 
victims of natural disasters and climate 
change, and that all will undertake to 
personally care for the world in which 
we live.



.
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Laudato Si’

What does the pope mean by “integral 
ecology”? The word integral means 
“complete.” The idea is that an ecology 
will be only partial if it focuses on nature 
and leaves out humanity and its needs. 
For an ecology to be integral, or 
complete, it needs to include “human 
ecology” as well as natural ecology.
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Important Feast Days 

August 21st – St Pius X taught about the simplicity of life, and 
humility of heart. Teaching that they are the highest wisdom and the 
indispensable conditions of a perfect Christian life. His last will and 
testament bears the striking sentence: "I was born poor, I have lived 
in poverty, and I wish to die poor." 

Fathers Day Prayer

God, our Father
Bless all fathers
as they care for their families.
Give them strength and wisdom,
tenderness and patience;
support them in the work they have to do,
protecting those who look to them, 
Bless these men,
May they find the strength to be good fathers.
Let them be an example of faith and love.
Grant that we, their sons and daughters,
may honour them always with a spirit of respect and aroha.

Amen

St Gregory the Great, (Pope and doctor) September 3rd

What an amazing man he was! He was intelligent, had great 
respect for the poor, musical, a writer and encouraged others to 
care for the poor as he did.

Both Anglican and Lutheran Christians also venerate Pope Saint 
Gregory.He is the patron saint of musicians, singers, students, 
and teachers.
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CLASS MASS
Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms. 
   
We invite and strongly encourage whanau to attend our weekday class Masses 
where possible, to support your child in their Faith journey.

We have a play area for preschoolers and please don't worry about them making 
a noise. 

We would also love you to stay after each mass for a special morning tea and 
fellowship with our parishioners and other parents.

Week Date Classes Attending

Week 7 Wednesday 4 September
Sunday 7 September

Kauri & Tōtara
SCHOOL MASS

Week 8 Wednesday 11 September Karaka & Rimu

Week 9 Wednesday 18 September Kōwhai & Pohutukawa

Week 10 Wednesday 25 September Nīkau & Horoeka

Daffodil Day  

Twice a term on a Friday our St John Bosco staff do 
a service rather than have a shared morning tea.  

Today they dressed in yellow and raised money for 
Daffodil Day.  



Please click here for the latest Parish Newsletter  

Messages from the Parish
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Messages from the Diocese

Divine Renovation Open House ‘Save the Date’ 22 & 23 November 2024

‘Save the Date’ to the Divine Renovation Open House, being hosted by the Catholic Parish of New 
Plymouth. An ‘Open House’ is about building up your parish and your surrounding community and reigniting 
your passion for mission.
 
DR Open House is an event where we dive into these three keys which we’ve seen bear so much fruit and 
give you practical workshops and resources to help spread concepts of renewal to other parishes in your 
area.
 
What is the objective for an Open House? 
A day of learning and collaboration where parishes of a similar region gather to learn about the three keys 
from Divine Renovation.

1. The Catholic Parish of New Plymouth will share principles and learnings
2. The Divine Renovation mission is shared with more parishes
3. More collective learning happens, and more stories shared to inspire parishes for what is 

possible
 
More details will follow, with the link for registrations.
Find out more at https://divinerenovation.org/openhouse.

World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation | 1 September 2024

Pope Francis, in his message for the World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation on September 1, focuses 
on the theme "Hope and Act with Creation." He urges Christians to live out their faith actively by caring for 
humanity and the environment. The Pope highlights the need for ethical limits on technology and 
encourages a shift from dominion to stewardship, reflecting God's love in our actions and contributing to the 
restoration of creation.
Read the Pope’s full message at 
https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/cura-creato/documents/20240627-messaggio-gior
nata-curacreato.html.
There are some great resources at https://cafod.org.uk/news/uk-news/celebrate-world-day-of-prayer which 
you might like to look at and adapt for your communities.

Please click here for the latest Diocesan Newsletter   



Get involved with School Policy Reviews

Go to sjb.schooldocs.co.nz

Enter username ‘sjb’
password ‘21clinton’

Once you’re into the website click the blue register button and see what policies 
are under review

Current policies under review:

● Concerns and Complaints Policy
● Performance Management
● Protected Disclosure

We welcome your feedback!
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Kelly Club



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS


